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Meeting Opened:  8.36 am. 
 
Present: Hayden Jones (President), Reg Radford (Vice President), Katie Eddington (Treasurer), 

Mavis Jones (Secretary), Lorraine McNamara, John Marshall, Jude Ottaway 
 
Apologies:  Meagen Gianatti , Graeme Liddelow, Tony Armstrong. 
 
1.   Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting 2 December, 2023  
 

Moved:   Mavis Jones  2nd  Hayden Jones  –   Accepted/Endorsed. 
 
2.   Business Arising:  All items covered in general business.  

 
 

3.   Correspondence: 
IN: 
18 Dec – email from Rob Westerberg re dust suppressant application & maintenance. 
18 Dec – SoD Media Release re Nornalup jetty project – completion in January. 
21 Dec – email SoD statement re Kwoorabup school new lease finalised. 
03 Jan – email from Claire Thompson re nomination of Council delegates to PBPA. 
05 Jan – emails from Margaret Broun, Bron Croghan and Gill Irvine indicating intention not to  
               nominate for the Progress 2024, but willingness to help when needed. 
OUT: 
06 Dec – Letter to David King CEO re dust suppressant application on village roads. 
06 Dec – Letter to David King CEO re Maintenance items – Sandy track beach access for dog  
               owners and sand build up on steps near Sea Rescue building. 
20 Dec – Letter to Rob Westerberg, SoD Director of Infrastructure and Assets re beach access for   
               dog owners revisited. 
 
        Moved:   Mavis Jones   2nd   Katie Eddington  -    Accepted/Endorsed. 

 
4.  Finance Report: 
      All proceeding to budget.  Report for November/December tabled. 

 
   Moved:   Katie   2nd  Lorraine McNamara  -    Accepted/Endorsed 
   

5. Maintenance Report:  

• Steps adjacent to Sea Rescue building need clearing of sand build up.  Shire was 
notified.  Mavis will raise a Work Order as nothing has been done to date. 

• Some of the reticulation solenoids need replacing. 
 

6.   General Business:     
    
 Committee meeting dates for 2024 –Sunday morning at 9.00 am as follows: 
  
       February  4  March  3  April  7   May  5 
  June  2   July  7   August  4 September 8 (Change due to   
      Father’s Day)  October  6  November  3  December  1  
  
      New Committee Members – Welcome to John Marshall and Meagan Gianatti who have   
      joined the Committee for 2024. It is good to have the Freehold community represented.   
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      All abilities beach access. This was again visited at the AGM where a motion was put to  
      send a letter to the Shire of Denmark every two months to have all abilities access to the     
      swimming beach at Peaceful.  This was raised at the 2023 AGM and a site visit by David King  
      on 10 February, 2023 committed to levelling the sandy track and look at some sort of matting  
      to be laid to make access easier.  This was considered the best option. Due to unexpected  
      events nothing was achieved. 
 
 Letters of appreciation  to be sent to the De Landergraff family, the Shop, Graham Boyce  
      and the local Fire Brigade for their contribution to our Christmas Party and the Fun Day.  Also,  
      the Fire Brigade will be sent a letter thanking them for their management of the Loppings  
      Dump. 
 
7.   Other Business:  
   Katie  mentioned the constant watering of the service track between 4th & 5th Avenue by  
      Some leaseholders.  Also, dogs being allowed to roam on their own, running up to people and  
      being without a lead. 
   Reg followed up the sprinkler erected on the Service track and the Shire is aware of it now. 
   The signs for Rame Head and The Gap have been sourced and will be erected.  
   Hayden -  A community member was concerned about speeding on the beach (this was  
      overlooked at the AGM).  The Progress will write and request a 40k speed limit sign to be  
      erected on the approach to the vehicle access to the boat ramp/inlet beach. 
       Jude asked if we had an asset register and requested clarification on our funding status.  
      Hayden will follow this up as it will be required as part of the Shire taking over the maintenance   
      in the Bay which will then be finalised. 
   Mavis will raise a work order to have the steps near Sea Rescue building cleared of sand.     
        (Katie indicated the Sea Rescue will take care of the sand buildup in front of the no parking  
        signs near the jetty.)  
 
 
 
8.   Meeting closed:  9.45 am   Next Meeting:  4th FEBRUARY, 2024 

         


